(Press Release: Provisional Translation)

June 1, 2025 Ministry of Defense Japan

Japan-Australia-ROK Trilateral Director-General level Meeting

On Sunday, June 1, 2025, Mr. Yamato Taro, Director General, Bureau of Defense Policy held a meeting in Singapore with Mr. Hugh Jeffrey, Deputy Secretary Strategy, Policy and Industry, Department of Defence, Australia, and Dr. Cho, Chang Rae, Deputy Minister for National Defense Policy, Ministry of National Defense, ROK.

At the meeting, they shared views on a security environment in the region and concurred that defense authorities of three countries will further deepen cooperation through opportunities including international peacekeeping cooperation and joint trainings.